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data is available from local governments...each council of governments.... shall include the 
following factors to develop the methodology that allocates regional housing needs." 
Therefore, ignoring local input in the RHNA methodology would not only be inappropriate, 
but would be contrary to state housing law. 

Local input also ensures consistency between the RHNA and the Regional Transportation 
Plan (RTP)/Sustainable Communities Strategy (SGS) (referred to by SCAG as Connect 
SoCal) as required by Government Code Section 65584.04(m). As currently proposed, 
the RHNA would not be consistent with the development patterns proposed in the draft 
Connect SoCal Plan and its Program Environmental Impact Report (PEIR). For example, 
Connect SoCal projects approximately 900 households to be formed over the next 25 
years in the City of Yorba Linda; however, the RHNA assigns 2,322 housing units for the 
eight-year planning period (2021-2029) for the RHNA 

The alternative methodology submitted to HCD only uses local input to determine a 
jurisdiction's projected housing need; however, the existing need is primarily calculated 
based on a jurisdiction's proximity to jobs and transit. Implementing a one-size-fits-all 
methodology to account for two-thirds of a jurisdiction's RHNA is not equitable and is 
contrary to the RHNA objective found in Government Code Section 65584(d)(1). 

2) The CEO of the Building Industry Association of Southern California (BIASC), who also is
a member of the RHNA Subcommittee, along with several other key business and industry
associations, sent a letter to SCAG dated September 13, 2019, outlining their concerns
with the three methodology options released by SCAG for public comment. While the
alternative methodology approved by SCAG's Regional Council was not analyzed by the
BIASC in their letter, the same principles still apply:

"Several persistent regulatory trends are actually working against meaningful 
increases in housing production, and especially production at the scale needed to 
alleviate our state's housing crisis ... 

'The regulatory trend toward an over-emphasis on urban renewal and densification 
is particularly problematic from an affordability standpoint because the costs of 
building urban housing is often several times higher (on a square foot basis) than 
are the costs of other available and potential housing types - particularly less 
dense, suburban type development that is variously called relative "greenfield," 
"new town'� �edge" or "fringe" dfJvelopment. Because the costs of developing and 
constructing dense urban housing is much Mgher than other types of 
homebuilding, fewer households can afford to buy or even to rent such new urban 
housing in comparison to the other types of new housing, at least not without 
significant government subsidies or housing assistance programs. 

"As a consequence, the strong regulatory preference for more intense urbanization 
and the broad disfavoring of greenfield development are leading to sharp cost and 
price increases, which worsen the undersupply of housing, and decrease both 
home ownership and living standards. These trends should be especially alarming 
to those who are concerned about social equity and economic mobility - because 
home ownership has long provided a critical pathway for working class households 
to both secure housing and to accumulate family wealth and financial security." 
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